
 
 

Police Department 
Town of Duxbury 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
 

Matthew M. Clancy  Stephen R. McDonald 
Chief of Police Deputy Chief 

www.duxburypolice.org 
 
 
 

News Release 

For Immediate Release 

B&E Suspect Caught After Pursuit 
 
 

August 19th, 2015 – A Duxbury Police Officer interrupted an apparent breaking and entering at Farfar’s Ice Cream shop 

last night.  Officer Brian Johnson was checking businesses in the area last night on an unrelated matter when he spotted 

a vehicle pulling away from the closed shop.  Upon seeing Johnson, the driver of the vehicle accelerated and ran a red 

light in an attempt to flee the area.  Johnson activated his lights and siren and radioed for assistance from Marshfield 

Police.  The vehicle continued into the Brant Rock area of Marshfield where Marshfield Officers successfully deployed tire 

deflation devices.  The vehicle continued toward the Marshfield Town Pier where it veered off the roadway and came to 

rest in the water of the Harbor.  The lone occupant of the vehicle got out on his own and was taken into custody by 

Officer Johnson and a Marshfield Officer. 

During the pursuit, Other Officers were able to confirm the Screen door to the Ice Cream shop had been cut and that the 

interior door had been opened.   

Jarrod Waldon, 35, of Everett was uninjured and was transported to the Duxbury Police Station where he was booked 

and charged with Breaking and Entering in the Nighttime, Possession of Burglarious Tools, Malicious Destruction of 

Property, Refusal to Stop for Police, and several other motor vehicle violations. 

The shop’s owner confirmed that the damage to the screen and door were new since closing time that night and that 

nothing appeared to have been taken from the shop.  It is likely that the suspect fled prior to taking anything because of 

the arrival of Office r Johnson in the area. 

Waldon is expected to be arraigned, this morning, in Plymouth District Court. 

Duxbury Police are also examining the possibility that an incident just prior to the break-in may have involved the same 

suspect.  A Gurnet Rd. resident reported that a white male had rung his door bell holding a pizza box.  When the resident 

answered the door the subject dropped the box and fled the area.  The box was found to be empty.  
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